
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO: Steve Schoeny, Director
                      Department of Development   
 
FROM: Kevin Wheeler, Administrator
                       Planning Division  
 
SUBJECT: University Area Review Board Appointments 
 
DATE:            November 6, 2015  
 
 
 
 
The terms of three members on the University Area Review Board expire in January 2016. 
The following candidate is submitted for your appointment to the University Area Review 
Board for a term to expire on January 31, 2019: 
 
 Pasquale Grado University Community Business Association.  
    
Thank you for your attention to this matter.  If you have any questions or need additional 
information, you may contact Daniel Ferdelman, staff to the Board, at x56096. 
  
 
CC: Daniel Ferdelman, AIA 
enclosures 
 



 
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:             Steve Schoeny, Director
  Department of Development   
   
FROM:             Kevin Wheeler, Administrator

Planning Division 
 
SUBJECT: University Area Review Board Reappointment 
 
DATE:             November 6, 2015
 
 
As you know, the University Area Review Board (UARB) is charged with protecting the 
architectural character and promoting good design solutions for commercial and residential 
properties in the Impact District as outlined in the University Area Planning Overlay (C.C. 
3372.500).  The UARB meets once a month to review proposed alterations to buildings, sites 
and structures under its jurisdiction and to make decisions on the appropriateness of each 
proposal.  
 
The UARB is comprised of representatives from several different constituencies; three from the 
American Institute of Architects (AIA), one from the Area Commission (UAC), one from the 
Business Association (UCBA), one from the Apartment Association (CAA) and one At-Large.  
All board members are appointed by the Mayor for three-year terms and serve without 
compensation. 
 
The term of Mr. Pasquale Grado, representing the UCBA, expired January 31, 2016.  Mr. Grado 
has served admirably as a member of the UARB since 2006 and is a great asset to the Board. 
He comes as the recommended candidate by the University Community Business Association, 
as per code. 
 
In the attached letter and supporting material, architect and neighborhood activist Pasquale 
Grado, has indicated he wishes to seek reappointment to the UARB. The Planning Division 
recommends the reappointment of Mr. Grado to the UARB.  His new term would expire January 
31, 2019. 
 
Candidate (UCBA): 
Pasquale Grado, AIA 
100 West Duncan Street 
Columbus, OH  43202 
 
Term expiration:  January 31, 2019 
 
If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Daniel Ferdelman, AIA, 
Urban Designer, at 645-6096. 
 
 





 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
October 14, 2015 
 
Daniel Ferdleman 
City of Columbus 
50 West Gay Street, 4th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 
 
Dear Mr. Ferdelman: 
 
The Board of Directors for the University Community Business Association have 
appointed Pasquale Grado to serve on the University Area Review Board for the three 
year term commencing February 1, 2016. The appointment was made by majority vote 
at their October 8, 2015 meeting. 
 
Please let me know if you need any additional information on Mr. Grado’s 
appointment. Thank you for your assistance on this matter.  
 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Matthew Hansen 
Executive Director, 
University Community Business Association 
 








